
Landmark Baptist Church
3925 E. Market St.
Logansport, IN 46947

June 2, 2020

Indiana Department of Environmental Management
OWQ Drinking Water
Attn: Anthony Tobias
100 N. Senate Avenue
Indianapolis, IN 46204

Dear Sir,

In response to our recent e-mail conversation regarding our failure to submit a water test in April, per 
your instructions, this letter is sent to explain why we did not do our test. According to my records, the 
church was closed from March 15 to May 31. The reasons for our closure for this period of time are 
that most of our adult congregation is over 65 (and therefore at high risk for Covid-19) and, we reside 
in Cass County which has been a hot spot for this virus. The information given by Governor Holcomb 
and the CDC made us resolve to close until it was safe to return to public meetings. We did not think 
about our test.

Please insert this letter into our file and instruct us on how to proceed.

Thank you,

Joseph P. Alexander
Pastor, Landmark Baptist Church
joesuelex@gmail.com
574-398-1128 (Cell)
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